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716.
Ms A M Dreyer (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:
(1)
Whether, with reference to the recent alleged pollution of Tweelopiespruit by poisonous mine water, her department is taking any steps to solve the recurring problem of water pollution in the Mogale City Municipal Area; if not;  (a) why not and  (b) who is responsible for solving this problem;  if so, what steps;

(2)
whether her Department has held any discussions with the Department of Minerals and Energy, of Health and of Agriculture in order to find ways to co-operate in the solution of this problem;  if not, why not;  if so,  (a)  on what date or dates and  (b) what decisions were reached in this regard? 
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REPLY:

(1)
Yes.  The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry has been involved in the matter since September 2002 when the polluted mine water started to decant into the Tweelopiespruit. 

The Western Basin Technical Working Group was established under the leadership of my Department, with the specific purpose of directing the decant water options. My Department’s Gauteng Regional Office immediately started discussions with the mines concerned.  To ensure the legal control of the treatment and responsible disposal of this water, directives have been issued to the relevant mines in terms of the National Water Act, 1998 (Act 108 of 1998).  Subsequently a treatment plant has been installed to pump and treat this water.  The water has since been pumped and treated while the impact into the Spruit has also been minimised.

The directives specified measures and conditions, such as various studies that have to be conducted by the mines, to resolve the problems.  At the same time my Department, in collaboration with the Mogale City Municipality, has intensified water quality monitoring within the Tweelopiespruit to establish the movement of the pollution plume.  Groundwater monitoring, also conducted by my Department has been intensified. 

While the responsible mines continue to pump and treat the water, the Western Basin Technical Working Group continues to investigate other options and solutions to resolve this problem.
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(2)
Representatives from the Department of Minerals and Energy, the Provincial Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Environment in Gauteng, the National Department of Agriculture, the Mogale City Municipality, as well as the relevant mines serve on the Western Basin Technical Working Group.  The involvement of the Department of Health has also been prioritised and that Department will be invited to the next meeting of the Technical Working Group.  The Technical Working Group has been meeting on a bi-monthly basis since September 2003. 

The Department of Minerals and Energy specifically appointed the Council for Geoscience, which is also part of the technical committee, for providing specialist inputs to the committee.  While the committee continue to investigate the options of resolving the problems, sub-committees with specific terms of references have also been established.  One of the sub-committees’ tasks includes the continuous identification of other parties, including Government departments that could play a role in the technical committee. 

Although directives have been issued to five mines, only one mine currently contributes to resolving the problems.  It therefore remains a challenge to get all mines involved in finding solutions to the problem.

